## **Sheriff Hutton**

# Village News



Number 593 March 2019

#### Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 8<sup>th</sup> February 2019. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Martin Dodd, Sally Downing, Dave Smith and Marcus Oxendale.

#### Planning Applications for consideration:-

19/00046/FUL Buildings at Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a general purpose agricultural building to include the housing of livestock.

Decision - No objection subject to suitable screening using trees to the South side.

No new planning decisions or appeals received.

#### Affordable Housing in Sheriff Hutton

A 3 bedroom rented affordable home at Mill Fields is now being advertised.

Those interested in this rented property will need to be registered on North Yorkshire Home Choice before they can bid on a property.

A bid can be placed via the website: www.northyorkshirehomechoice.org.uk.

If anyone has problems making a bid or would like to know about registering please contact either Yorkshire Housing on 0113 825 6000 or the Housing team at Ryedale District Council on 01653 600666.

#### **Next Meeting**

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

## **Lillings Ambo Parish Council – Notice of Election**

Election of Parish Councillors for the Area of Lillings Ambo Parish will be held on Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> May 2019.

Nomination papers may be obtained, during office hours, from the Returning Officer at the offices of Ryedale District Council, Ryedale House, Malton, North Yorkshire, YO17 7HH.

Completed nomination papers must be delivered to the Returning Officer no later than Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> April 2019.

A. Bailey – Clerk - 13<sup>th</sup> February 2019

#### **Health Visitor Drop-in**

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, March 7**<sup>th</sup> during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

#### **Super-Mobile Library**

The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00noon on Friday 1<sup>st</sup> March, Friday 15<sup>th</sup> March and Friday 29<sup>th</sup> March.

#### Village Ramble

March's Ramble is on **Thursday 28<sup>th</sup> March**. The circular walk will start from Huggate, take in the wide-open views of the Wolds and be of approximately 5 miles and not very strenuous. We will finish with lunch at the Wolds Inn in Huggate. We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and return no later than 3.00pm. Come along and join us - you can be assured of a pleasant walk, in good company. You do not need your own transport; lifts will be provided.

#### Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends – 200 Club

February's £25 prize winners were 37, 111, 113, 221 and 242.

#### **Village Hall Spring Clean**

On Saturday March 2<sup>nd</sup> between 10.00 and 12.00 there is to be the annual Spring Clean of the Village Hall to keep it in top quality condition. Why not come along and join in – only two hours, you will be in good company and the tea, coffee and biscuits are free.

#### **Sheriff Hutton History Group**

#### Tuesday March 26th 7.30pm, PLEASE note change of venue!!

#### This meeting will be held in the Miss Ward at the Methodist Chapel

We welcome **Anthony Hughes** an Archivist with the North Yorkshire Records Office who will be talking to us about what is being achieved in the Northallerton Records Office. The task to collect, conserve and make available historic records relating to North Yorkshire is ongoing. In particular Anthony will talk about the amazing range of wonderful records (dating from the twelfth century onwards) that is held in the archives.

The variety and significance of the archives and the different ways in which people can access and engage will be discussed. There will also be examples of records relating to Sheriff Hutton and the surrounding area. This presentation offers a great opportunity to start researching your personal family history.

Entrance on door Members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshments.

#### Tuesday April 30th 7pm in the Village Hall

## Annual General Meeting

## Followed at 7.30pm by a Social evening with Refreshments and Archives Members £2 Visitors £3

Since the Community Archive store opened in 2014 we have been very fortunate to receive many documents, photographs, maps and artefacts to preserve in the store which has given us an insight into the history of Sheriff Hutton. This evening is setup to invite villagers to help us identify some of the gaps in the archives and more importantly tell us your stories of living in Sheriff Hutton. We invite you to join us over tea and cakes to tell us your stories, watch slide shows, identify people and buildings. If you are new to the village this will be of interest as it will give an insight into what work we are doing and a flashback to a way of life long forgotten. Also available will be an opportunity to scan any documents you may want to share for us to preserve in the archives.

If you are interested in supporting the History group this is the time to talk about what we do and how you can get involved with research and cataloging. Membership is £12 annually and all monies raised go towards rent and equipment.

#### **Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club**

With March here thoughts begin to turn to the start of the new season. With that in mind pre-season Indoor Net practice will start on Friday 1<sup>st</sup> March from 8.15 to 9.15pm at the Galtres Centre, Easingwold.

Whatever your ability if you are interested in attending or in finding out more about how to get involved with the club in a playing or non-playing capacity, please contact Vince Coan on 07850 332728 or at <a href="mailto:sheriffhuttoncc@gmail.com">sheriffhuttoncc@gmail.com</a>

## Sheriff Hutton Village Auction – Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> April 2019

This year our annual auction will be raising funds for the History Group, Playgroup and School PTFA.

There are a few **IMPORTANT CHANGES** this year! Firstly, we are **ONLY** able to collect items on **Friday 5<sup>th</sup> April between 6-8pm.** Please contact **Gill Noble (879045) by Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> April** to book in for our volunteers to come and collect items. (Sadly we have frequently come across scrap metal dealers driving around during the weekend of our auction so please DO NOT leave any items unattended outside your house.)

The Village Hall will be open as usual for you to bring items on **Friday (6-9pm)** but we can only accept items on the **Saturday from 9-10am** so that we have time to get the hall ready.

Please note that this year Viewing is from 11-12 and the Auction will begin at 12 noon.

If you're having a Spring Clean (decluttering, experimenting with minimalism or 'sparking joy' with Marie Kondo) we would be very grateful to receive donations of **good quality household and garden items** (sports equipment, indoor and outdoor furniture, office items, tools, tableware, camping gear, kitchenware etc.)

I'm afraid we <u>cannot sell</u> the following items: <u>large 'white' electrical goods, microwave ovens, mattresses, car seats, bike helmets, old TVs (pre-digital) and clothes.</u>

Please note we can ONLY sell upholstered furniture if there are current fire safety labels attached. Please don't be offended if we can't accept a large item (even a good sofa) if we already have enough for the sale. We have previously sold pianos 'unseen' by auctioning a removable part and letting the buyer arrange to collect the item from the donor. Moving very heavy items is not always possible and we do have to find a way to dispose of all unsold items and completely clear the hall on the Saturday evening. As a rule of thumb we may have to refuse any items over 6 feet long or wide.

Light lunches and refreshments are available all day, and we are always very grateful for any donations of cakes and buns. If you're able to help on the day for an hour or more on the Friday night or Saturday and haven't already been asked, please phone Anna (878180). We welcome helpers who will help sort items, make collections (if you have a trailer we would love to hear from you), and help as a 'runner' on the day. It's a really great village event, so do come along if you can, and please invite anyone who enjoys car boot sales and amazing bargains!

#### **Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group**

The meeting on the 13<sup>th</sup> February was very interesting. We had 21 members and 4 guests attend who listened to a talk by John McKenzie. John is the manager of The Malton Food Bank who told us about his role in its establishment. The doors of the food bank opened five and a half years ago and has helped so many families and people who are in need of some support.

The next meeting will be on the 13<sup>th</sup> March at 1pm (please note the early start). This will be our Annual General Meeting. We will start with lunch at 1pm and the AGM will follow. Please would members bring a plate of food for the lunch. We will be taking the subscriptions for the ladies group when the AGM has finished. The fees are £15. It would be appreciated if payment could be made by cheque if possible.

Many thanks.

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

#### **Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists March 2019**

Members came armed with lots of ideas for the coming year which is now being turned into a programme to take us through 2019 and into 2020.

Our next meeting is on **Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> March in the Village Hall starting at 7.30pm**. This is our last winter meeting and will be members talking about things they've have seen and objects found over the year. All welcome.

The following meeting will be our first field trip of the year. A full schedule of all our field trip dates and destinations will be in the April edition of the Village News.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

#### **UCCC New Year Party 2020**

Thank you so much to all those who offered help and support following our very reluctant decision to cancel the New Year Party in January 2019. We did pursue the idea of a Spring Party but found that it was very difficult to find a suitable weekend when helpers were available without clashing with another event!

Therefore we are pleased to announce that with the extra support and encouragement we have received, we have booked another **New Year Party on January 4<sup>th</sup> 2020.** There may be a few changes to make sure this is sustainable, but we will keep you posted with any new arrangements. Every best wish

The UCCC

#### Need to get out more?

Want some fresh air and relaxing recreation in interesting company?

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club has been providing all these quality facilities for nearly 60 years – either social bowling or in competitive leagues.

Outdoor bowling commences in the middle of April (watch out for date in April's Village news) with a season's open day and a welcoming session for new players or those who want to look around.

Coaching and equipment available.

For enquiries email thompsonroy5@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878644

#### St Leonard's, Farlington in March

In addition to our regular services on Sundays March 10<sup>th</sup> and 24<sup>th</sup> there will be:

- A special service of Holy Communion on **Ash Wednesday** (March 6<sup>th</sup>) at 10.30am as we start the period of Lent. Everyone is welcome to attend this service.
- The Annual Parochial Church Meeting (that's the AGM in church-speak) on Monday, March 25<sup>th</sup> at 7.00pm. It is open to *all* residents of Farlington and those who regularly attend services at St Leonard's. It is not a prolonged meeting why not come along to hear what makes this little village church 'tick.'

#### **Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club**

#### BINGO AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friday 15<sup>th</sup> March 7:30pm

PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES

£100 SPECIAL JACKPOT

Everyone Welcome

Future Dates 12th April

#### Volunteers Needed to Run Sheriff Hutton Youth Club

Full training and support given.

For more details contact

Panda on panda@nyy.org.uk or Caroline on cjhunt.home@gmail.com

#### Message from the Jumblies

Amazing! For the first time ever we were able to have stalls outside at our February Jumble Sale. Although it was a little bit chilly it was great to be able to enjoy the sunshine. We had lots of buyers, many of them new to us. The members of the School PTFA had worked hard to collect a good amount of jumble so thank you so much to everyone who supported the event to enable £2,117 to be raised for the PTFA. This brings our running total to £4,426.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> March at 2pm in the Village Hall to raise money for the RNLI. Your donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books etc will be very much appreciated and can be brought to the hall between 9am and 11.30 am.

We will then be closing the doors to enable us to get ready for opening at 1pm for the sale of books and cakes and then 2pm for the main sale.

#### **Very Advanced Notice**

Do you like Brass Bands? Well if you do please make a note on your calendar! Sunday 1<sup>st</sup> December the Swinton and Excelsior Brass Band will be coming along to give us a Christmas Concert as a thank you for the Jumble Sale we had last year to help with our fund raising. In the past their concerts have been extremely popular and most enjoyable.

Your continuing support is very much appreciated.

Penny Bean - 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies - Turning Cast offs into Cash.

## Farlington Does Bollywood 30<sup>th</sup> March 7.00pm

Come and enjoy a social curry-taster night at Farlington Village Hall accompanied by Bollywood soundtracks. Tickets include curry supper with 4 curries to sample (lamb, chicken, fish and vegetarian) with side dishes, bottled beer or soft drink. All proceeds to village hall funds. £12.50 per head in advance. Tickets strictly limited so book early to avoid disappointment.

Contact: secretary@farlington.org.uk

## The Elastic Band Returns!

## Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> March 7.30pm (doors open 7.00pm) in the Village Hall

Friends of the Village Hall invite you to join them in a fundraising evening of music and song with the return of the fantastic, versatile Elastic Band - Andy, Caroline, Jack, Caryn, Jerry, Rob and Mike who will be offering you a toe tapping evening of old favourites and a sprinkling of new melodies. This is a true community event of talented local musicians.

A licensed bar will be available and our usual sumptuous supper table which has been the dining highlight of past village hall events – offers of desserts would be welcome.

Tickets £12.50 - contact Margaret 878314. Meg 878136. Wendy 878581.

Looking ahead to another entertaining evening, on Sunday June 9<sup>th</sup> the Badapple Theatre Company will be performing *The Frozen Roman* in the Village Hall. More details later.

#### March 2019 church services and notices

#### For St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	3 <sup>rd</sup>	9.30am	Holy Communion
	10 <sup>th</sup>	10.00am	Short Morning Worship
	24 <sup>th</sup>	9.30am Holy Communion	
	31 <sup>st</sup>	10.30am Mothering Sunday	
			Joint service with the Methodists
Farlington	6 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Holly Communion for Ash Wednesday
	10 <sup>th</sup>	11.15am Shortened Matins	
	24 <sup>th</sup>	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)
Marton	3 <sup>rd</sup>	6pm	Celtic Eucharist
	17 <sup>th</sup>	6pm	Celtic Eucharist
Benefice	17 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Benefice Service at Stillington

#### **Services**

The service on the 10<sup>th</sup> March at Sheriff will be a very short one followed by a discussion on Leading Your Church into Growth (LYCIG) over coffee and cake. We really want to think about next steps as to how we can meet the needs of our village community, grow in numbers and grow spiritually. All are very welcome – we'd love to hear your thoughts.

Mothering Sunday is on March 31<sup>st</sup> and will be a joint service with the Parish and Methodists churches. Families particularly welcome!

#### The Churchyard

We are always looking for ways to improve the churchyard as it is the village burial ground. We've had some feedback recently about the lack of accessibility to some of the graves, particularly the older ones. Please do let us know if you are aware of any family graves where access isn't good and needs to be improved. We appreciate that the actual gravestones are the responsibility of the family but we do need to make sure that graves are readily accessible.

We also try to keep the churchyard safe and tidy, as well as keeping the balance with a conservation-friendly one. We understand completely that families like to place Christmas wreaths, plants, flowers and decorations on their loved ones' graves, but we would ask for your help in removing any that are past their best in time for the Easter ones. We can help by tidying them just before Good Friday but please do let me know if this is sensitive for anyone. Please could we also ask that flowers are placed around the foot of the gravestone to aid mowing wherever possible.

Thank you for your help, it is much appreciated.

Jill and Neil Hodges - Churchwardens

#### **Parish Church Electoral Roll - Revision**

Every 6 years the PCC is obliged to draw up a new Electoral Roll of church members and supporters. 2019 is one of those years. Even if your name is on the current roll I'm afraid I must ask you to confirm your interest by filling in a new application. If an application form has not been delivered they may be had from **John Oakley, Old School House.** 

Membership on the roll entitles you to attend and vote at the annual parish meeting [which will be held on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> March at 7.30pm in the Miss Ward Room]. This meeting elects the Churchwardens who are your Anglican church representatives. As recorded members on the roll you are also entitled to attend the meeting and vote to elect the new PCC and transact any other business.

We do need new members so please consider if you could spare the time to come and help us - Oh I should have mentioned; we only meet about 3-4 times a year.

John Oakley, Electoral Roll Officer

#### THE METHODIST CHURCH

March, in the Church's calendar, is the month we begin the preparation for the coming of Easter. This is the period of Lent which the village churches will mark by coming together on Ash Wednesday for a lunch of bread and cheese followed by prayers and meditation led by our two ministers. Then each week afterwards a Lent study group will meet to discuss how this period in the life of Jesus has meaning to living a Christian life today. We will be very pleased to welcome you at any of these meetings at the Methodist Church.

#### **Sunday Services in March**

3 <sup>rd</sup>	10.30 am	Mr John Freeman
10 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 am	Revd Elizabeth Cushion
	10.30 am	Mrs E Stanforth-Sharpe
24 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 am	Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion)
31 <sup>st</sup>	10.30 am	United Palm Sunday Service at the Parish Church

#### Other Activities

Mondays	2.00pm	Guild in the Miss Ward room (programme below)
Wednesdays	9.30am	Prayers of Concern in the Chapel
-		Drop in for Coffee and Chat in Miss Ward room
	11.15am	Lent Study group in the Chapel from 13 <sup>th</sup> March
Thursday		Feature Film afternoon (21st March)

Ash Wednesday (6<sup>th</sup> March) A UNITED VILLAGE CHURCHES Hunger Lunch of Bread and Cheese in the Miss Ward room at 12 noon. This will be followed by prayers and meditation led by Rev Elizabeth Cushion and Rev Steve Whiting. A collection will be taken for Christian Aid.

Guild Programme for Mondays in March starting at 2.00pm in the Miss Ward room with a short devotion time, followed by the speaker and a cup of tea and a biscuit to end. Collection taken to cover expenses any balance will be donated to charity. Closed by 3.30pm.

4<sup>th</sup> NO Meeting at Sheriff Hutton, members will be attending a Guild Rally at Huntington Methodist Church speaker Rev Andrew Foster.

11<sup>th</sup> Dr Richard Smith will make a return visit to enthral us with the making and supplying of Royal Trumpets from Sheriff Hutton. A meeting not to be missed.

18<sup>th</sup> Another visit from a very talented person in our village, poet and artist Patrick Smith. He will share his many talents with us.

25<sup>th</sup> Michael Gray and the many birds you can see in your own gardens.

You will be most welcome at any of our meetings.

#### **Lent Study Group**

A series of five meetings will commence on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> March at 11.15am in the Methodist Church and led by Revd Elizabeth Cushion. These are meetings open to anyone and you will be most welcome to any one or all of them as you are able. An opportunity to explore and discuss what this period in the Christian calendar means to you today.

## Village Market on Sunday, 17th March

St Helen's are delighted to be hosting the café of Sheriff Hutton's first Village Market. I'm sure you'll have read about the Market in previous versions of the Newsletter. We are offering hot gammon and sausage panini and rolls, soups, quiches and vegetarian, vegan and gluten-free rolls. There's a good choice of cakes and scones with tea, coffee and hot chocolate, all at very reasonable prices.

Please do come and support this wonderful village community event. We start at 10.30am so when you have visited the stall holders come and have some refreshments with us. We look forward to seeing you there.

## **Village Charity**

The next meeting of the Trustees is on 18 March and any requests for grants should be with the treasurer, John Oakley - Old School House, 878754, by Friday 15 March.

#### **Beauty for Brokenness**

Beauty for brokenness may seem to an odd or even a strange choice for a title or theme for a parish letter but after much reflection on where we are in the seasons of the year and where we are as a country I believe it is a spot-on title or theme.

Spring has sprung with the Aconites, Snowdrops and Daffodils showing bursts of colour moving us from the dreary darkness of winter as the lighter nights give us a reminder that summer is on the way in not so many months.

The words 'beauty for brokenness' come from a contemporary worship song of the same name written by Graham Kendrick, the first line continues 'hope for despair' and I really do feel we all need a good measure of hope right now.

No matter what side of the current political debate you are on I am sure what you hope for is a brighter future, a better world. Spring is here, the days are lengthening and the days start to get warmer. My hope and prayer is that we can see that we are each part of this vast group we call humanity. That we can all, hope for, wish for and pray for the best in all circumstances, wanting and seeking the best for our fellow human beings. May the God of peace fill your hearts and may you know His presence with you as you feel the warmth of the sun on your face. This spring may something new, something fulfilling enter your life and bring beauty to you and to those you love and pray for.

Blessings, Steve

#### **Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club**

#### **Notice of the Annual General Meeting**

The AGM will be held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 13<sup>th</sup> 2019 at 7.30pm.

All members are invited to attend and have a say in the running of the Club.

Items on the Agenda will include Subscription Rates, Team and Social Tennis, Junior Tennis and future maintenance work at the courts.

A Committee will be elected to run the club in the coming season.

If you are interested in playing tennis, why not come along and see what the club has to offer.

Social Tennis. Ladies sessions continue on a Wednesday morning and Social Tennis is on Saturday March 2<sup>nd</sup> and Saturday March 16<sup>th</sup> from 1.30pm.

The new season starts on April 1<sup>st</sup> when 2019 subscriptions will be due, details will be available in the April News.

Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

#### **Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club**

The Gardening Club meeting this month is on Wednesday March 20<sup>th</sup> at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Our speaker will be Jonathan Hill from Rolawn who has promised to tell us how to look after our own areas of grass. We hope to have a raffle to support a charity with which he is seriously involved.

We reported in last Septembers Village News that Sarah Anderson has decided to organise the Village Show for the last time this year. We have a volunteer who would very much like to help, but would like to do so jointly with someone else. If this is something you would like to do Sarah has kindly agreed to allow her successors to shadow her this year to see what is involved. If you would like to help please contact Ros Harwood on 07817 497 319. You do not need to be a member of the gardening club as the show is a Village event.

## **Gardening Tips for March**

Large and crowded clumps of snowdrops should be lifted and divided into 3 or 5 bulbs once the flowers have gone over. This replanting is known as 'planting in the green' and much the best way to have a bigger display next year. Replant 10cm deep.

Dahlia tubers should be potted up or boxed in new compost JIP no 2 or multipurpose. Start into growth under glass and don't plant outside until mid-May.

Prune lightly pot fuchsias and Pelargoniums and repot in JIP no 2 or multipurpose.

Sow seeds of half-hardy annual flowers under glass or in a propagator. Also salad seeds can be sown outside under cloches.

Plant early potatoes, broad beans and round seeded peas towards the end of the month and protect from mice and birds. Give lawns a light cut with blades set high for the first few cuts.

#### **Sheriff Hutton Primary School**

The school has had another great start to 2019. Bulmer Class had a fantastic visit to the National Railway Museum and Howard Class enjoyed an afternoon at Malton School working in the science department.

Some of our children have represented the Easingwold area at a cross country event in Thirsk, they did really well, and we are proud of their great effort.

The school continues to work closely with our European partner schools and some staff will be visiting a school in Poland to observe teaching, particularly linked to mathematical development. We will be celebrating 'Pi' Day on 14<sup>th</sup> March with all the schools in the Erasmus project.

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> March is World Book Day; the children love sharing their favourite books and characters with their friends. They also continue to love the chance to read to our volunteers who come into school.

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website <a href="https://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org">www.sheriffhuttonschool.org</a>

#### **Neighbourhood Watch**

At our meeting on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> February in the Village Hall, 2 representatives of the Parish Council, 6 NHW members and 6 members of the Public attended.

The Police were represented by our new PC Jane Jones, and our new PCSO Geoff Wynn, who presented the local Crime Report, an update on Email and Phone Scams, and answered questions.

Current concerns discussed were the recent incidences of "Lamping", Livestock theft, the increase in Email and Phone Scams, and of course speeding.

It is hoped to restart "Rural Patrols", which lapsed some years ago, but volunteers are needed to provide valuable support for the Police and the public are asked to be vigilant when out and about, particularly if out late after dark. Suspicious activity or vehicles should be reported to 101 immediately, if you are of the opinion that a crime is being committed, call 999 for a faster response, but on no account approach them. Such reports are vital for the apprehension of offenders.

The advice on Scams is as always, do not open any links on unfamiliar emails, do not give out any personal details or authorise any payments, and hang up immediately on unwanted phone calls. I can provide up to date comprehensive literature on request.

We were unable to take part in the National Police Chief's Council Speed Campaign due to snow and ice on the day, but our "Speedwatch" will resume as the weather improves. West Lilling has now qualified for the "Safety" Vans, which have already attended.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator

01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com

#### **Sheriff Hutton Playgroup**

Full and half day sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday between 9am and 3pm. We are currently full but are taking a waiting list so please get in touch on 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or book a taster session.

## Sheriff Hutton Village Market - Sunday March 17th 10:30am - 1:30pm

With the first Village Market approaching, we are appealing to anyone who could spare a couple of hours on the day to volunteer and assist in the smooth running of the market. There will be a meeting for anyone interested at the Village Hall on **Monday 11th March at 6:30pm**. If you are able to lend a hand with any of the markets, we would love to see you there.

St Helen's Church will be running the cafe at the first market and we are really excited to have students from the primary school designing posters which will be displayed on market day.

With lots of stall holders confirmed selling a wonderful wide range of local produce and crafts, we look forward to what promises to be a fantastic event for the village and local area.

For any further information please visit our website <a href="www.shvm.co.uk">www.shvm.co.uk</a> of find us on Facebook.

## Farlington Parish Meeting AGM - 10th April, at 7.00pm in the Farlington Village Hall To be followed immediately by Farlington Village Hall AGM. All welcome to attend. Enquiries to

secretary@farlington.org.uk

#### STILLINGTON FISHERIES

#### finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

#### York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.vorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

#### **Poppy Caterers Limited**

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

#### Willow Farm Produce **Neil & Sally Fairweather**

Producers of Seasonal Plants. Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

## PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814





Puddleducks Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

#### **DENTAL SURGEONS**

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

#### **Sheriff Hutton Post Office** and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times :

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

#### pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

**Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate** Tel: 01347 878 967

#### **NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING**

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

## **Allison Massingham Flowers**

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

> The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

## **Pilates and Circuit Training**

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

> **2** 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

> fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

#### Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

## PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

#### **CASTLE QUALITY MEATS**

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

#### 'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices' Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 8.30 - 2.00

Jerry Petch Tel: 01347 878 222

jerryptech1958@aol.com

#### MORSE COACHES ጺ **TAXI HIRE**

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

#### **Sheriff Hutton Private Hire** Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

suedodd@vmail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105



#### **Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor**

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com



#### Hall Farm **Boutique Luxury B&B** and Holiday Cottage

Sally Hemingway **YO60 7TW** 

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

**2** 01347 878 386 info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk

In-house Chef

## Sarah Douglas

## Hatha Yoga Teacher



Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

**2** 07854 801 260

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

#### **Howardian Dental Practice**

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

#### WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

**Telephone 878 111** 

#### PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

#### FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

#### **Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator**

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

#### York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

#### **BEAUMONT'S GARAGE**

**MOT Testing** Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

#### **DUO HANDIMAN**

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

#### No job too small

Please call Michael Binnerslev Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

#### PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage** 

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

#### Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

#### JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



#### J H WRIGHT & **SONS**

#### COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

#### J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

#### MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

#### Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

#### Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

### **EDWARD HULL** BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

#### STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

**Builders and Contractors** 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

#### **CATHY CUNNINGHAM**

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING** 

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com



#### **Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork** made to Commission

Centact: Tom Hevs: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

#### THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

#### MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

#### **Howardian Contracts**

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

**Contact: Guy Unsworth** 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

## **BRIAN FARRER**

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

**1** 01653 618 810 07713349240 dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

**Village Regular Activities March** 

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details				
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

#### **Additional Activities in March**

. ct		Additional Activities III March					
1 <sup>st</sup>	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park					
	10.00 - 12.00	Spring-Clean at the Village Hall					
	2.00pm	Methodist Guild Rally in Huntington - speaker Rev Andrew Foster					
	7.30pm	Field Naturalists meeting in the Village Hall					
	9.30 – 11.00	Health Visitor in the Village Hall					
-	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall					
9 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 4.00	Spinning & Craft Group in the Village Hall					
	7.00pm	The Elastic Band in the Village Hall					
	2.00pm	Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room - Dr Richard Smith - Royal Trumpets					
	7.30pm	Parish Church Council – Annual Meeting in the Village Hall					
13 <sup>th</sup>	1.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group – AGM in the Village Hall					
	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club – AGM in the Village Hall					
15 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park					
	7.30pm	Bowling Club Bingo in the Village Hall					
		Village Charity – Final day for receipt of requests for grants					
	2.00pm	Jumble Sale in the Village Hall in aid of the RNLI					
	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall					
	2.00pm	Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room - Poet and Artist Patrick Smith					
	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club in the Village Hall					
25 <sup>th</sup>	2.00pm	Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room - Michael Gray - Garden birds					
	7.00pm	Farlington Annual Parochial Church Meeting					
	7.30pm	History Group in the Miss Ward Room talk by Anthony Hughes - Archivist					
	9.30am	Village Ramble in the Huggate area meet in the Village Hall Car Park					
	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park					
30 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 4.00	Spinning & Craft Group in the Village Hall					
	7.00pm	Farlington Does Bollywood in the Farlington Village Hall					
31 <sup>st</sup>		Middleton Point-to-Point					
	2 <sup>nd</sup> 2 <sup>nd</sup> 4 <sup>1H</sup> 6 <sup>th</sup> 7 <sup>th</sup> 8 <sup>th</sup> 9 <sup>th</sup> 11 <sup>th</sup> 12 <sup>th</sup> 13 <sup>th</sup> 15 <sup>th</sup> 20 <sup>th</sup> 25 <sup>th</sup> 26 <sup>th</sup> 28 <sup>th</sup> 29 <sup>th</sup> 30 <sup>th</sup>	2 <sup>nd</sup> 10.00 - 12.00 4 <sup>1H</sup> 2.00pm 6 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 7 <sup>th</sup> 9.30 - 11.00 8 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 9 <sup>th</sup> 10.00 - 4.00 7.00pm 11 <sup>th</sup> 2.00pm 12 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 13 <sup>th</sup> 1.00pm 7.30pm 15 <sup>th</sup> 10.00 - 12.00 7.30pm 16 <sup>th</sup> 2.00pm 17 <sup>th</sup> 10.30 - 1.30 18 <sup>th</sup> 2.00pm 20 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 25 <sup>th</sup> 2.00pm 25 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 25 <sup>th</sup> 2.00pm 7.00pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.00pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.00pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.30pm 26 <sup>th</sup> 7.00pm					

#### **Dates to Note**

April	6 <sup>th</sup>	12:00noon	UCC Auction in the Village Hall	
	10 <sup>th</sup>	7.00pm	Farlington Parish Meeting AGM in the Farlington Village Hall	
	12 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Bowling Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
	14 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
	30 <sup>th</sup>	7.00pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group - AGM	
		7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group – Social evening with refreshments and archives	
May	2 <sup>nd</sup>		Lillings Ambo Parish Council – Election of Councillors	
	4 <sup>th</sup>	10.00 - 4.00	Spinning & Craft Group in the Village Hall	
	19 <sup>th</sup>	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
June	9 <sup>th</sup>	TBA	Badapple Theatre Company returns with <i>The Frozen Roman</i>	

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u>
Alternatively call

Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310), or Peter Hepburn (878795)